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Dear Volunteer: 

 

There are legislated health requirements for working or volunteering in a hospital setting which are 

outlined on this form, and are in compliance with The Ontario Hospitals Association & Ontario Medical 

Association Communicable Disease Surveillance Protocols.  If you are offered a volunteer position you 

will need to provide us with some information about your immunity. Some basic information is 

outlined below.  If you don’t have a family doctor, you can visit a Walk-In Clinic.  

 

Note that TB tests are not covered by OHIP.  We are unable to reimburse any fees that may be 

charged for this form.  Health screening may take several weeks.  Volunteers should be aware 

that completion of health screening does not guarantee a volunteer placement 

therefore you should wait until requested by Volunteer Services to proceed with it. 
 

TUBERCULOSIS (TB) 

 

A TB skin test involves an injection into the skin of the forearm, with results being read 48 to 72 

hours later.  If the test is positive it is because you may have received BCG vaccine for Tuberculosis 

or you have been exposed to someone with Tuberculosis.  Your doctor will further assess this with 

a Chest x-ray and discuss any symptoms. 

 

If the first test is negative, a second test is performed in the other arm, one to four weeks later.  

This is followed by another reading in 48 to 72 hours.  The second test is taken as the final result.   

 

A documented previous 2-step test completed less than 2 years old is acceptable. If you have proof 

that you have had a 2-step TB skin test done greater than or equal to 2 years ago then you only 

require a 1-step TB Skin Test.   

 

MEASLES, MUMPS, RUBELLA (German Measles) and VARICELLA (Chicken Pox)  

 

If your vaccinations have been documented and are up to date, you are considered immune, and 

nothing further has to be done.  If your immunity status is unknown, your doctor will do some 

blood tests (the results take about a month) and follow up with you if necessary.  

 

Please take the attached health surveillance sheet to your doctor to initiate appropriate testing.  

Your doctor can give you the Volunteer Immunization Record as soon as the TB testing (or 

x-ray if required) is done, in order to begin volunteering as soon as possible. Lab titres may still 

be pending. Please be sure to follow up with your doctor to complete additional immunization, if 

required. Return that final documentation to Volunteer Services as soon as possible, for our 

records.  

 

In accordance with Directive #6, Halton Healthcare has implemented a COVID-19 Vaccination and 

Management Policy. Volunteers will be required to provide their proof of vaccination (2 doses) or 

proof of a documented medical exemption, directly to the Volunteer Office.  
 

We hope you enjoy your experience as a volunteer. 

  


